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FINAL REPORT 

Final report of the United Way 
fund drive finds the I UPUI campus 
way over the top, according to 
Ken Beckley, director of Univer
sity Relations and campus cam
paign head. A total of 2,871 
faculty and staff members have 
given cash and pledges amounting 
to $120,363,76. Last year 2,603 
people gave $107,005.34. 

KINSEY SYMPOSIUM SET 

The life and times of Alfred Kinsey will be explored this week at a special 
symposium, "Kinsey as an American Cultural Figure," to be held Thursday by the 
IUPUI Center fbr American Studies. 

Regina Markell Marantz, associate professor of history at the University of 
Kansas and a recognized American scholar on feminism and science will be a spe
cial guest for roundtable discussions from 2 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. in Room 318 of 
the University Library, when invited participants will discuss previously sub
mitted questions that focus on Kinsey and his sex research, plus the awareness 
of human sexuality more generally in the American cultural experience. 

The afternoon session will be followed by a 5 p.m. reception and 6:30 p.m. din
ner in the Union Building. Faculty and staff members interested in attending 
the afternoon reception or dinner should call the Center for American Studies, 
ext. 3759, by noon Wednesday. 

"The Scientist as Sex Crusader" will be the topic for Marantz at a free public 
lecture at 8:30 p.m. in Lecture Hall, Room 104. The entire Kinsey program is 
being held to commemorate the latest publication of the Alfred C. Kinsey Insti
tute for Sex Research: Sexual Preference: Its Development in Men and Women 
(I.U. Press, 1981). One of its authors, Sue Kiefer Hammersmith, is an assist
ant professor of sociology at IUPUI and a member of the executive board of the 
Center for American Studies. 

REMEMBER THE MADRIGAL DINNERS 

Remember the pageantry, song and fellowship of the annual Madrigal Dinners to 
be held at the Union Building at 7 p.m. this Friday, Saturday and Sunday. Tic
kets are $8.50 and may be purchased at the Union Building ticket office. For 
reservations or more information, call ext. 7685, 
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TO REVIEW DEAN'S PERFORMANCE 

Dr. J. Marvin Ebbert, chairman of Learning Resources, ext. 7442, and Dr. Rich
ard H. Turpin, engineering, 38th Street campus, 923-1321, ext. 277, are IUPUI 
representatives named to a committee to review the performance of K. Gene 
Faris, dean for Learning Resources, by I.U. Executive Vice President W. George 
Pinnell. The committee is soliciting the views of those who work with the 
Learning Resources Department and Dean Faris. 

There are many in the I.U. system who have direct knowledge of Learning Re
sources and Dean Faris that they may wish to share with the committee. Such 
persons are invited to get in touch with the committee to arrange an interview, 
or a written statement may be submitted which will be held in confidence. The 
committee would like to hear by Dec. 15. Call a committee member or send your 
statement to the committee chairman in AO Building, Room 124, IUPUI. 

ARBUCKLE HEADS GIFT LIFT 

Katherine Arbuckle, a public accountant, has been appointed volunteer chairper
son for Gift Lift, the traditional program of the Mental Health Association in 
Marion County to bring Christmas warmth to patients in the county's psychiatric 
facilities. Her committee will collect, wrap and distribute over 10,000 gifts 
to the patients. 

Gifts, which should be new and unwrapped, may be left at collection depots at 
all Indianapolis city fire stations, selected suburban fire stations, and in 
the lobby of the Indianapolis Power and Light Company on Monument Circle. Wrap
ping headquarters is at the Association offices, 1433 North Meridian Street, 
from 9 a.m. to noon Monday through Friday. Volunteers "shop" for patients, at
tempting to meet needs and desires of each patient as indicated by the staff of 
the institutions. At Christmas parties held at each facility, the gifts are 
distributed amid festivities arranged by participating civic organizations. 

For additional information or to arrange an interview, contact Lowell Jackson, 
program director, Mental Health Association in Marion County, phone 636-2491. 

MINI-CALENDAR 

What's on WAT -- "Management of the Infant with Cleft Palate," another in "The 
Newborn" series with Drs. Marilyn J. Bull, Bernard L. Swartz, Theodore R. Lynch 
and Richard L. Schreiner, providing the clinician with information concerning 
the management of the baby and family after the birth of an infant with cleft 
lip and/or palate. I.U. School of Medicine medical television, with ''talkback," 
noon Tuesday. The program will be repeated at 7:30 p.m. Tuesday and at noon 
and 7:30 p.m. Thursday. 

Top-of-the-News Topic -- All interested persons are invited to Jan Shipps' 
American religion class Tuesday to hear Jon Walters discuss "The Electronic 
Church." An expert in this field, Walters is executive director of the Indiana 
Commission on Human Equality. Room 237, Cavanaugh Hall, 4 p.m. Tuesday. 

Chemical -- "Synthesis and Biological Actions of Brain Hormones and Their Ana
logs," Chemistry Department Seminar by Dr. Arno Spatola of tbe University of 
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Louisville; Room 231, Krannert Building (38th Street campus), 4:30 p.m. Wednes
day. Coffee and refreshments 4 p.m., Room 249. 

Biochemical -- "Structure and Regulation of Vertebrate Protein Phosphateses," 
Department of Biochemistry Seminar by Dr. J. Gordon Foulkes, Department of Bio
chemistry, University of Dundee; Room B26, Medical Science Building, noon Wed
nesday. Coffee and tea 11:30 a.m., Room 409. 

Visiting Professor -- Dr. Daniel Shannon of the Massachusetts General Hospital 
will be Visiting Professor at the Riley Hospital for Children Wednesday. He 
will discuss sudden infant death syndrome and apnea of infancy at Pediatric 
Grand Rounds at noon in the Meiks Conference Room in Riley. Different aspects 
of the same topics will be presented at 3 p.m. in Fesler Hall, HL<.rty Hal _i_ 2 . 
All physicians are welcome to attend both talks. There is no registration fee. 

Faculty Council Meets -- IUPUI Faculty Council will meet in Room 116 of the Law 
School at 3:30 p.m. Thursday. 

"Report from Poland" -- Talk by Tom Fedor, director of International Programs 
for IUPUI, at the next luncheon-meeting of the University Faculty Club, Lilly 
Room, Student Union, noon Thursday. Dr. Fedor has just returned from two years 
in Warsaw. 

Biophysical -- "The Role of Calcium in Transmitter Release from Motor Nerve End
ings: Effect of Cadmium and Lead Ions," by Dr. Richard S. Manalis, Biological 
Sciences, IU-PU Fort Wayne; Room 205, Medical Sciences Building, noon Friday. 

NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE 

The Warsaw Uprising -- A slide-film lecture on "The Warsaw Uprising -- 1944" 
will be presented by Jerzy Tomaszewski at 7:30 p.m. Tuesday in the Riley-Lilly 
rooms of the Union Building. Mr. Tomaszewski was the official photographer for 
the Polish Home Army during the uprising until he was wounded in action. Through 
seldom seen photos and film, he will recount the heroic struggle of the Polish 
underground to liberate Warsaw from the occupying German forces. The uprising, 
ultimately crushed as Soviet armies across the Vistula River refused assistance, 
resulted in the total destruction of the Polish capital. The lecture is spon
sored by the Office of International Programs and the School of Journalism . 

New Production -- The Indiana Repertory Theatre again is presenting Charles Dic
kens' holiday favorite, A Christmas Carol, with a new cast and new staging by 
Tom Haas, artistic director, and David Adamson, assistant director. It will 
continue through Dec. 27 . Ticket information and reservations are available at 
the box office, phone 635-5252, 140 West Washington Street . 

Advisor/Counselor Trainees -- Graduating college seniors, new graduates and 
graduate students are invited to apply for the "live-in" Pre-Professional Resi
dent Advisor/Counselor Traineeships offered at the CAREER HOUSE Unit of the 
Devereaux Foundation in suburban Philadelphia, a multidisciplinary residential 
and day care treatment and rehabilitation center approved by the American Psy
chological Association for pre-doctoral internships in clinical psychology and 
counseling psychology. A combined stipend and allowance of $416.66 per month, 
housing and meals are offered to qualified applicants who are U. S. citizens, un
married and at least 22 years of age. Information and applications are avail
able from Dr. Henry Platt, director, Devereaux Foundation, CAREER HOUSE, Devon, 
Pa. 19333. 
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Change -- The Computer and Information Science Department has moved from Kran
nert Building Room 018 to Krannert Building Room 060 (where Evening Administra
tion was located). The department telephone number is 923-1321., ext. 353. 

Pos.ition Available -- Chairperson, IUPUI Department of Sociology. Associate or 
full professor. Ph.D. in sociology, considerable teaching experience, estab
lished scholarly reputation, skills in interpersonal communication required. 
Administrative experience desirable. Responsibilities include supervision of 
faculty (12 full-time, several part-time), instruction, curriculum development 
(undergraduate, looking toward a graduate program), budget management, support 
of faculty scholarly endeavors, promotion of effective relationships with re
lated academic units and surrounding urban community. Send curriculum vitae 
and names of three references to: Prof. Linda Haas, chairwoman, search and 
screen committee, Department of Sociology, IUPUI, 925 West Michigan Street, 
Indianapolis 46202. Deadline Feb. 15, 1982. Position begins July 1. Equal 
opportunity employer. 

"Patchwork" -- A story of three generations of frontier women by Indianapolis 
Playwright Sharon Hatton, a student of Dr. Sam Smiley of the I.U. Bloomington 
Theater Department, is being presented by the Broad Ripple Playhouse, 916 East 
Westfield Boulevard, through Dec. 12. Showtimes are Thursday-Saturday, 8 p.m., 
and Sunday, 6 p.m. For tickets call 253-2072. 

It's That Time Again -- "The Sounds of Christmas," an annual program of food 
and song sponsored by the IUPUI Music Program and the Student Union Building, 
is scheduled this year for Thursday, Dec. 10, in the Union Building Cafeteria. 
The traditional turkey-and-all-the-trimmin's dinner, plus seasonal selections 
by the New York Street Singers (directed by Charles Manning), plus the special 
guest -- Santa Claus -- are on the agenda. Dinner ($3.75) will be served from 
6 to 7:15 p.m. and the concert will start at 7:30 p.m. 

Christmas Tree Sale to Benefit "Our House" -- "Our House," otherwise known as 
the Ronald McDonald House, a home-away-from-home for patients at Riley Hospital 
and their families now under construction on Michigan Street across from Ball 
Residence, will benefit from a Christmas tree sale being held by the Northwest 
Indianapolis Kiwanis. The trees are Indiana-grown Scotch Pines, from five and 
one-half to seven feet tall, sold on a presale basis for $13. Orders may be 
placed with a Northwest Indianapolis Kiwanian or by calling Dan Brackemyre at 
873-3774, or Buck Buckner at 745-3410. Pick up is in the Kroger parking lot at 
96th and Meridian streets from 4 to 9 p.m. Thursday and Friday, and from 10 
a.m. to 9 p.m. Saturday (Dec. 3, 4, 5). Trees will be sold on-site for $15. 

Notice to Grantees -- The Office of Research and Sponsored Programs will close 
.for the holidays at 5 p.m. Thursday, Dec. 24, and reopen at 8 a.m. Monday, Jan. 
4. Grant applications having an agency receipt date of Jan. 8 or earlier must 
be received by Research and Sponsored Programs no later than Friday, Dec. 18. 
No arrangements will be available for processing applications during the holi
day period. Anyone anticipating difficulty in meeting the Dec. 18 deadline 
should contact Research and Sponsored Programs immediately, ext. 8285. 
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